

U.S. Department of Justice

Office of Justice Programs

Washington, D.C. 20531

August 3, 2017

Chief Gorden Eden Jr. Albuquerque Police Department 400 Roma NW Albuquerque, NM 87102

Dear Chief Eden:

The Department of Justice recently launched the Public Safety Partnership ("PSP"), a training and technical assistance program designed to enhance the capacity of local jurisdictions to address violent crime in their communities. Through this partnership, which is funded through the Edward Byrne Memorial Justice Assistance Grant Program, the Department works closely with local jurisdictions to provide strategic, focused, and results-driven assistance. The Department initially selected twelve sites to receive this assistance, and it may announce additional sites later this year.

In determining which sites to select, the Department considered both quantitative and qualitative measures, in consultation with United States Attorneys and Department law enforcement partners. To be considered for selection, a site must: (1) demonstrate a complete commitment to reducing violent crime; (2) have sustained levels of violence that exceed the national average; and (3) be ready to receive the intensive training and technical assistance offered by the Department.

Your jurisdiction has expressed interest in receiving assistance through the PSP program. Based on our review, we have concluded that your jurisdiction has levels of violence that exceed the national average, that your jurisdiction is ready to receive the intensive assistance the Department is prepared to provide, and that your jurisdiction is taking steps to reduce its violent crime.

- 1. Does your jurisdiction have a statute, rule, regulation, policy, or practice that is designed to ensure that U.S. Department of Homeland Security ("DHS") personnel have access to any correctional or detention facility in order to meet with an alien (or an individual believed to be an alien) and inquire as to his or her right to be or to remain in the United States?
- 2. Does your jurisdiction have a statute, rule, regulation, policy, or practice that is designed to ensure that your correctional and detention facilities provide at least 48 hours' advance notice, where possible, to DHS regarding the scheduled release date and time of an alien in the jurisdiction's custody when DHS requests such notice in order to take custody of the alien?
- 3. Does your jurisdiction have a statute, rule, regulation, policy, or practice that is designed to ensure that your correctional and detention facilities will honor a written request from DHS to hold a foreign national for up to 48 hours beyond the scheduled release date, in order to permit DHS to take custody of the foreign national?

Sincerely,

Alan Hanson

Acting Assistant Attorney General

Ola B. Hann

U.S. Department of Justice



Office of Justice Programs

Washington, D.C. 20531

August 3, 2017

Commissioner Kevin Davis Baltimore Police Department 601 East Fayette Street Baltimore, MD 21202

Dear Commissioner Davis:

The Department of Justice recently launched the Public Safety Partnership ("PSP"), a training and technical assistance program designed to enhance the capacity of local jurisdictions to address violent crime in their communities. Through this partnership, which is funded through the Edward Byrne Memorial Justice Assistance Grant Program, the Department works closely with local jurisdictions to provide strategic, focused, and results-driven assistance. The Department initially selected twelve sites to receive this assistance, and it may announce additional sites later this year.

In determining which sites to select, the Department considered both quantitative and qualitative measures, in consultation with United States Attorneys and Department law enforcement partners. To be considered for selection, a site must: (1) demonstrate a complete commitment to reducing violent crime; (2) have sustained levels of violence that exceed the national average; and (3) be ready to receive the intensive training and technical assistance offered by the Department.

Your jurisdiction has expressed interest in receiving assistance through the PSP program. Based on our review, we have concluded that your jurisdiction has levels of violence that exceed the national average, that your jurisdiction is ready to receive the intensive assistance the Department is prepared to provide, and that your jurisdiction is taking steps to reduce its violent crime.

- 1. Does your jurisdiction have a statute, rule, regulation, policy, or practice that is designed to ensure that U.S. Department of Homeland Security ("DHS") personnel have access to any correctional or detention facility in order to meet with an alien (or an individual believed to be an alien) and inquire as to his or her right to be or to remain in the United States?
- 2. Does your jurisdiction have a statute, rule, regulation, policy, or practice that is designed to ensure that your correctional and detention facilities provide at least 48 hours' advance notice, where possible, to DHS regarding the scheduled release date and time of an alien in the jurisdiction's custody when DHS requests such notice in order to take custody of the alien?
- 3. Does your jurisdiction have a statute, rule, regulation, policy, or practice that is designed to ensure that your correctional and detention facilities will honor a written request from DHS to hold a foreign national for up to 48 hours beyond the scheduled release date, in order to permit DHS to take custody of the foreign national?

Sincerely,

Alan Hanson

Acting Assistant Attorney General

Ola B. Hann

U.S. Department of Justice



Office of Justice Programs

Washington, D.C. 20531

August 3, 2017

Chief Jarrod Burguan San Bernardino Police Department 710 North D Street San Bernardino, CA 92401

Dear Chief Burguan:

The Department of Justice recently launched the Public Safety Partnership ("PSP"), a training and technical assistance program designed to enhance the capacity of local jurisdictions to address violent crime in their communities. Through this partnership, which is funded through the Edward Byrne Memorial Justice Assistance Grant Program, the Department works closely with local jurisdictions to provide strategic, focused, and results-driven assistance. The Department initially selected twelve sites to receive this assistance, and it may announce additional sites later this year.

In determining which sites to select, the Department considered both quantitative and qualitative measures, in consultation with United States Attorneys and Department law enforcement partners. To be considered for selection, a site must: (1) demonstrate a complete commitment to reducing violent crime; (2) have sustained levels of violence that exceed the national average; and (3) be ready to receive the intensive training and technical assistance offered by the Department.

Your jurisdiction has expressed interest in receiving assistance through the PSP program. Based on our review, we have concluded that your jurisdiction has levels of violence that exceed the national average, that your jurisdiction is ready to receive the intensive assistance the Department is prepared to provide, and that your jurisdiction is taking steps to reduce its violent crime.

- 1. Does your jurisdiction have a statute, rule, regulation, policy, or practice that is designed to ensure that U.S. Department of Homeland Security ("DHS") personnel have access to any correctional or detention facility in order to meet with an alien (or an individual believed to be an alien) and inquire as to his or her right to be or to remain in the United States?
- 2. Does your jurisdiction have a statute, rule, regulation, policy, or practice that is designed to ensure that your correctional and detention facilities provide at least 48 hours' advance notice, where possible, to DHS regarding the scheduled release date and time of an alien in the jurisdiction's custody when DHS requests such notice in order to take custody of the alien?
- 3. Does your jurisdiction have a statute, rule, regulation, policy, or practice that is designed to ensure that your correctional and detention facilities will honor a written request from DHS to hold a foreign national for up to 48 hours beyond the scheduled release date, in order to permit DHS to take custody of the foreign national?

Sincerely,

Alan Hanson

Acting Assistant Attorney General

Ola R. Hann





Office of Justice Programs

Washington, D.C. 20531

August 3, 2017

Chief Eric Jones Stockton Police Department 22 E. Market Street Stockton, CA 95202

Dear Chief Jones:

The Department of Justice recently launched the Public Safety Partnership ("PSP"), a training and technical assistance program designed to enhance the capacity of local jurisdictions to address violent crime in their communities. Through this partnership, which is funded through the Edward Byrne Memorial Justice Assistance Grant Program, the Department works closely with local jurisdictions to provide strategic, focused, and results-driven assistance. The Department initially selected twelve sites to receive this assistance, and it may announce additional sites later this year.

In determining which sites to select, the Department considered both quantitative and qualitative measures, in consultation with United States Attorneys and Department law enforcement partners. To be considered for selection, a site must: (1) demonstrate a complete commitment to reducing violent crime; (2) have sustained levels of violence that exceed the national average; and (3) be ready to receive the intensive training and technical assistance offered by the Department.

Your jurisdiction has expressed interest in receiving assistance through the PSP program. Based on our review, we have concluded that your jurisdiction has levels of violence that exceed the national average, that your jurisdiction is ready to receive the intensive assistance the Department is prepared to provide, and that your jurisdiction is taking steps to reduce its violent crime.

- 1. Does your jurisdiction have a statute, rule, regulation, policy, or practice that is designed to ensure that U.S. Department of Homeland Security ("DHS") personnel have access to any correctional or detention facility in order to meet with an alien (or an individual believed to be an alien) and inquire as to his or her right to be or to remain in the United States?
- 2. Does your jurisdiction have a statute, rule, regulation, policy, or practice that is designed to ensure that your correctional and detention facilities provide at least 48 hours' advance notice, where possible, to DHS regarding the scheduled release date and time of an alien in the jurisdiction's custody when DHS requests such notice in order to take custody of the alien?
- 3. Does your jurisdiction have a statute, rule, regulation, policy, or practice that is designed to ensure that your correctional and detention facilities will honor a written request from DHS to hold a foreign national for up to 48 hours beyond the scheduled release date, in order to permit DHS to take custody of the foreign national?

Sincerely,

Alan Hanson

Acting Assistant Attorney General

alan R. Hann